
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the Historic District Commission 
and the Historical Commission

Date: September 15, 2016, 7:00 p.m.
Commission members present: Lynn, Jeremy, Nancy, Chris, Bob
Commission members absent: None

There were no project applications and no business certificates. 

New Business
The Commission was informed that Mark Bishop has been appointed to the Advisory Finance
Committee and therefore resigned his position on the HDC/HC as required. Subsequently, 
Claudette Bishop has indicated her willingness to fill Mark’s position, though she was unable
 to attend this meeting. A motion was made and seconded to recommend to the Selectboard 
that Claudette be appointed the HDC/HC. The Commission voted unanimously to approve 
the recommendation. 

Ongoing Business
Gate structure in front of 11 Common Street: 
Nancy had the opportunity to speak directly with Emily Arnold, owner, and it was agreed that 
a site visit would be helpful in order to discuss other possible locations for the structure on her
property. The Commission selected Monday, September 19 for the site visit with the time to be
determined by Emily. 

Ledgeville School update:
Chris reported that the final nomination for the Ledgeville School was forwarded to the National 
Park Service on August 19, 2016 and a determination should be made within 60 to 90 days. 
The Historical Society and the Town are planning to host an open house at the school in late 
October or early November to celebrate the recent renovations and, hopefully, the school’s 
designation on the National Register of Historic Places. 

Correspondence:  None

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Christine Mandel, clerk pro tempore

Minutes approved at Jan. 18 2017 Meeting


